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4th June 2019
Dear Parents & Carers,

I do hope you all had a super half term – I have to say everyone in school was more than ready for it as it had been a very busy, stressful half term. Now that all the SAT’s in Year 2 and Year 6 are completed we just have the Year 1 Phonics Screening next week.

We have obviously had Ofsted in and I would like to thank all the Parents that did complete the questionnaire and the wonderful comments that many of you wrote. We don’t get to see the comments but the Inspector said that there were a lot of lovely, positive comments about teaching and learning, management and leadership and the ethos and vision of the school and how Parents were made to feel welcome in school, were listened to and were actively encouraged to be a part of their children’s education so once again, thank you.

The final report for publication was received in school yesterday and shared with staff after school. I have attached the report to this newsletter and to say we are as pleased as punch is an understatement. The Inspector has really captured our school, our Governors, our children and our families as well as all the work we do collaboratively with Leodis members.

I have had some lovely messages of congratulations from other Head Teachers/Principals, the Trustees of Leodis as well as from the Local Authority .

Hill Top Primary Academy continues to go from strength to strength and we are well on our way to being an outstanding school. Our area for improvement is to embed the strategies we have put in place to further the development of our children to attain Greater Depth – something we are well on the way with.
This is a glowing report which acknowledges all the hard work everyone at Hill Top puts in all of the time for all your children. I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every one of them from the SLT, Teachers, Teaching Assistants, Governors, Office Staff, Lunchtime Staff, Volunteers and all the Parents of FOHT who work tirelessly to make Hill Top Academy the special place it is – we are all very lucky.

Onwards and Upwards

Learning to Shine Together

Regards

Karen Hyams

Principal
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